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December 14, 2017
                                      
                                           Our Doors are Open – Let It Shine!

The capital campaign to restore, rejuvenate, and renovate the property of Second Baptist Church has been active “behind the scenes” for the last several months.  A steering committee to oversee the project has been formed and is meeting on a regular basis so that a well-thought, concise campaign can be presented to the church for review and approval.  Actions that have been completed include: 

· Decision not to use a professional project/campaign manager – In today’s environment the trend is to pay a predetermined, set amount.This is in contrast to paying a percentage of the actual campaign.If our intent is to have a larger campaign than a campaign manager is appropriate.

· Initial estimates have the total campaign costing around $350,000.

· Members of the House Committee have been interviewing contractors and obtaining estimates on the various projects around the church property.

Currently we are not in a position to provide a detailed breakout of the costs of the various projects.  However, we know that most expensive undertaking will be the restoration of the dome and the painting of the exterior including the pillars.  The range for these projects is $175,000 - $200,000.  The wide range is due primarily to two factors: 

1. The variability of the price of gold.A firm price will be determined at the then current gold price

2. The preparation of painting the front pillars can vary between scraping of old paint as needed (less expensive) to complete stripping of paint (more expensive).

We also intend to upgrade some of the entries and bathrooms to make them fully handicapped accessible.  A complete list of recommended projects will be shared with the congregation in the next few months so that work on the various projects can be started by mid-2018.

How can you help today?

Continuing prayers for the steering committee and the housing committee are needed so that we stay on the path that God is directing us.

At the end of the year, many people consider charitable donations.  A donation to Second Baptist Church specific to the capital campaign will be greatly appreciated.  Donations made out to Second Baptist Church (memo line: 2018 Capital Campaign) can be dropped off in the offering plate or church office or mailed to:

Second Baptist Church
100 North Main Street
Suffield, CT  06078
 
If you have any questions regarding the capital campaign or would like to volunteer your time to support this endeavor please talk to Pastor Tom Carr or members of the capital campaign committee (Michelle Brown-Quinn, Laura Burnaford, Becki Fuller, Walt Malec, and Karen Santi).

